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Tel: 9948 2257       Fax: 9907 0342 

Principal’s Message 
Diary Date Tuesday 9th Feb: 
8.50am Years 3-6 Swimming Carnival  
5.15pm Kindergarten Parents 2021 Information Evening  
 
Welcome to our new Kindergarten 2021 students and families. 
Thank you to the Year 6 Prefects who supported the 
Kindergarten students on their first day. Congratulations to 
all students who so far, have settled into their new classes 
and programs very quickly. Grade newsletters will be sent 
out shortly.  Kindergarten 2021 students’ photo gallery is on 
Page 4. 
 
Who’s Who Staff at Manly West 
Please see the list of classroom teachers and staff at our 
school on Pages 5 and 6.   
 
Parent/Caregiver 2021 Information Evenings/ 
COVID-19 Restrictions. 
Successful education for your child relies on strong partnerships between parents, staff and students. The K-6 
Parent Information evenings are the first step towards strengthening communication and knowledge about 
your child’s class and classroom teacher. Teachers will present an overview of the program, explain class 
routines, outline curriculum expectations and major events for the grade and provide ideas on how you can 
assist in your child’s learning. It is a great benefit for parents and caregivers to attend these meetings and 
learn about school and classroom life at Manly West Public School.  
 
Tuesday 9th February   5.15pm Kindergarten meeting in classrooms 
Wednesday 10th February   5.15pm Year 2, 5.45pm Year 1 in classrooms 
Tuesday  16th February   5.30pm Year 3, 6pm Year 4 
   
Year 5 and 6 times will be confirmed next week. Since indoor gatherings are currently limited to 30 people 
due to COVID-19 restrictions, we ask that only one parent/caregiver per student attend each meeting. QR 
codes need to be completed on the night.  

 

Please also consider being a Class Parent Representative for your child’s class. 
 
Swimming Carnival  
Thank you to Mr Turner and the staff committee who are organising the swimming carnival on Tuesday 9th 
Feb. We request that all Years 3-6 and eligible Year 2 students are at school at 8.50am for roll call before 
walking to the Andrew Charlton Pool at 9am.   
 
Arrival and Dismissal - Gradual transition of COVID guideline changes 

On arrival, students should line up at 2021 class line up areas. Please note only parents and carers of 2021 
Kindergarten, Year 1 and 2 should enter the school using QR codes to drop off students.  

 

Dismissal times will continue and we request that parents organise a school arrangement for their students 
based on the following areas of dismissal. 
3.10pm: Years 4-6 students will leave the grounds independently.  
3.15pm: Year 1 students will be dismissed from the Basketball area.  
3.15pm: Year 2 students will be dismissed from the grass area on Griffith St entrance. 
3.20pm: Year 3 students will leave the grounds independently. 
 
Nagoya Sister City Art Exchange eResource 
Digital images of all student art works selected for the Nagoya Sister City Art Exchange 2020, including those 
by Manly West students Adelaide Macdonald and Iris Mawby, are now available to view online at https://
digital.artsunit.nsw.edu.au/visual-arts/nagoya/2020. It is an excellent showcase for the works from 
participating NSW and Japanese students.  

Student News  
Congratulations to Chloe Abbott in Year 5  for her 
invitation to attend the Sydney Ballet School. 
Good luck to Bridget Taudien who will be competing at 
the State Qualifying Meet for Little Athletics this 
weekend.   
Congratulations to Max Metaxiotis and Edward Grant 
who were awarded places in the Opportunity Class 
2021. Max has taken up his offer.  
Mrs Julie Organ 

WEBSITE:  http://www.manlywest-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  EMAIL:  manlywest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au P&C www.manlywestpandc.org.au 

Wednesday  3rd February 2021   Term 1 Week 2 

  Respect          Responsibility         Aspire 

Chloe Abbott Edward Grant Max Metaxiotis Bridget 

Taudien 

https://digital.artsunit.nsw.edu.au/visual-arts/nagoya/2020
https://digital.artsunit.nsw.edu.au/visual-arts/nagoya/2020
http://www.manlywest-p.schools.nsw.edu.au
mailto:manlywest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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From the Deputy’s Desk 

Thank you to everyone for the warm welcome to Manly West. I look forward to getting to know all the students 
and families in 2021. 

Summer PSSA Trials 
PSSA trials for Summer sports will commence this week. Nomination forms for each sport were sent to all Year 
3-6 classrooms during Week 1 and 2 for students to nominate one sport they wish to try out. More information
will be provided to all Year 3-6 students before the trials begin.

Band News 
Congratulations to the bands for an outstanding result in the online 
Australian School Band and Orchestral Festival back in October 2020. 

Concert Band - Gold 
Intermediate Band - Gold 
Training Band - Gold    
Performance Band - Silver 

Well done to Penny and all the students involved. 
 

Band practice and tutors  for 2021 will start on Monday 8th February. 

Year 7 High Potential & Gifted Education Academic Placement Test 2022 Intake  
Placement in the Year 7 High Potential & Gifted Education classes at NBSC Balgowlah Boys, NBSC Cromer and 
NBSC Mackellar Girls Campuses is subject to the child’s eligibility to attend the school, submission of an 
application form and based on supporting evidence including the results achieved in the NBSC Academic 
Placement Test. The closing date for applications is Friday 19th February at 4pm.  
Please see the flyer on Page 9 if you would like your child to apply for the Academic Placement Test. 

Scripture 
Scripture classes will begin on Thursday 4th March.

Scripture options at Manly West include Bahai, Catholic, Protestant or Non-Scripture. The NSW Department of 
Education does not allow us to teach students during the allocated 30 minute Scripture time. Students who opt 
out of Special Religious Education (SRE), otherwise known as Scripture, will read or complete a quiet, 
independent activity supervised by staff. 

Special Ethics Education (SEE) may be an option for students who attend Non-Scripture. This is dependent on 
available volunteer teachers from our school community. Priority to Ethics is given to children of Ethics 
volunteers, followed by students who have previously attended Ethics and those students who were on the 
Ethics waiting list last year. 

We are sometimes asked whether students can change Scripture groups each term. Students are placed in a 
class for the year. It is not an option to experience different Scripture groups in a school year, however, parents 
can choose a different group the following year. Thank you for your understanding. 

Scripture Students in Years 1 – 6 will be placed in the same Scripture faith attended last year. 

New students: If you have not already done so, please complete a 2021 Special Religious Education for New 
Students form, found on the school website, and return it to the office by Friday 12th February. 

Kindergarten: Parents will be asked to complete a Scripture Request Form at the Kindergarten Parent 
Information Evening on Tuesday 9th February. 

Mrs Amber Fuller 

Swimming Carnival 
Our Manly West Swimming Carnival for 3-6 students is nearly here! It will be 
held on Tuesday 9th February, 2021 at Manly Swim Centre. Children will walk 
to the pool and back with their class teachers. It is important that all children 
be at school by 8.50am so that rolls can be marked and that we depart 
straight away.   

Year 2 children who turn 8 in 2021 and participate in a junior squad swimming 
program (with times) may attend the carnival to compete in the 8 year 
old freestyle event with Year 3 students who are also turning 8 this year.  

Students may wear their house colours, bring a towel, swimmers, sunscreen, hat and enough food and water to 
last the day. There will be no lunch orders available on the day. 
Students competing in the open events (200m IM and 100m freestyle) must arrive at school by 8.45am and 
meet Mrs. Fuller on the K-2 basketball court to leave at 8.50am. 

Unfortunately, due to COVID-19 restrictions outlined by Manly Boy Charlton Swim Centre, we will be unable to 
have parent spectators this year. Please assist us by picking up your child from the school at normal 
times. Thank you.  

A note was sent home with your child. Please fill in the permission slip to walk to and from the pool and return 
it to the class teacher as soon as possible. Please see the note for further information. 
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From the Deputy’s Desk
School Expectations/Student Welfare Policy 
Students throughout the school are establishing class routines and rules in line with our School Expectations of 
Respect, Responsibility and Aspire. 

Each week, teachers present three Expectation Cards in class to acknowledge individual students for 
demonstrating these expectations. When a student in Years 3-6 has collected four Expectation Cards they 
place them in the labelled boxes opposite the entrance to the DP Office near the staffroom. K-2 students place 
the Expectation Cards on my office desk, situated on the bottom floor of the Kindergarten and Year 1 block.  

During assemblies teachers award two merit certificates per class to acknowledge individual student progress, 
attainment and/or effort. In turn, all children will have their moment to shine. We ask that you assist your child 
to keep certificates safe at home. Our award system will be explained at the Parent/Caregiver Information 
Evenings.  

Kindergarten Transition to School 

We thank Kindergarten parents for their support of the transition program and for their preparation of their child 
for school. From tomorrow, Thursday 4th February, Kindergarten students are starting school on the regular 
school bell at 9.20am and finishing at 2.30pm until Friday 12th February. Thank you for indicating if your child is 
staying at school until 3.20pm. If your arrangements change, please email the school with attention to your 
child’s class teacher. Each Kindergarten teacher has a poster outside their classroom for parents to complete for 
this purpose (check). Students who remain at school after 2.30pm will be collected from Kindergarten Yellow and 
Kindergarten Orange classrooms - attached to the Kindergarten balcony. From Monday 15th February, all 
Kindergarten students will be dismissed at 3.20pm.

Thank you to our Prefects, our Kindergarten staff and the many staff who support Kindergarten. 

Textbooks and Stationery for 2021 

Textbooks are available through Humphreys, Balgow lah Road. We ask that you present at the store 

and indicate your child's school and grade for 2021. Most grades have one or two assigned textbooks. Year 5 

parents, please note there are no Year 5 textbooks to purchase this year. 

Stationery lists were sent home at the end of last year and are available on our school website under 
the School Notes tab.  We ask parents to source these items independently. All items are available at our local 
Humphreys store in Balgowlah Road, near our school. 
https://manlywest-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/school-notes.html 

Medical Needs 

Please ensure the school is aware of any medical needs your child may have. It is the responsibility of parents
to provide updated health plans, action plans and medicine to the school and this is tied to your child’s 
enrolment. Please note, Anaphylaxis Action Plans need to be in colour, on the most recent form provided by 
ASCIA (currently 2020), dated 2020/2021 by a doctor and include a colour photo of your child. 
Thank you to parents who have already visited the office with an updated Health Plan and Action Plan this year. 
Please also ensure that your child’s medication is current.  

If you have not yet visited the office to provide your child’s health care plan, action plan and check that their 
medication is current, please do so as soon as possible. 

Please also note, should you wish school staff to administer medication at school you are required to complete 
the following form.  
https://manlywest-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/m/manlywest-p/localcontent/
parentrequest_formedication2018.pdf 

At times, parents request that medication is carried with their child and is self-administered. This is arranged 
with Principal approval. If you would like the Principal to consider this request, please complete the above form. 
All these forms are available on our school website under the ‘Supporting our Students’ tab –‘Student Health 
and Safety’.    
https://manlywest-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/student-health-and-safety.html 

Health Care Plan link: 
https://manlywest-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/m/manlywest-p/
localcontent/ind_health_plan_master.pdf 

Anaphylaxis Action Plan link: 
https://manlywest-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/m/manlywest-p/school-
notes/ASCIA_Action_Plan_Anaphylaxis_2020.pdf 

Mild to Moderate Allergy Action Plan link: 
https://manlywest-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/m/manlywest-p/school-notes/2020/
ASCIA_Allergy_Action_Plan_2020.pdf 

Asthma Care Plan link: 

https://asthma.org.au/wp-content/uploads/About_Asthma/Schools/AACPED2018-Care-Plan-for-Schools-
A4_2019.pdf 

Mrs Wendy Mwanga 

https://manlywest-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/school-notes.html
https://manlywest-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/m/manlywest-p/localcontent/parentrequest_formedication2018.pdf
https://manlywest-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/m/manlywest-p/localcontent/parentrequest_formedication2018.pdf
https://manlywest-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/student-health-and-safety.html
https://manlywest-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/m/manlywest-p/localcontent/ind_health_plan_master.pdf
https://manlywest-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/m/manlywest-p/localcontent/ind_health_plan_master.pdf
https://manlywest-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/m/manlywest-p/school-notes/ASCIA_Action_Plan_Anaphylaxis_2020.pdf
https://manlywest-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/m/manlywest-p/school-notes/ASCIA_Action_Plan_Anaphylaxis_2020.pdf
https://manlywest-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/m/manlywest-p/school-notes/2020/ASCIA_Allergy_Action_Plan_2020.pdf
https://manlywest-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/m/manlywest-p/school-notes/2020/ASCIA_Allergy_Action_Plan_2020.pdf
https://asthma.org.au/wp-content/uploads/About_Asthma/Schools/AACPED2018-Care-Plan-for-Schools-A4_2019.pdf
https://asthma.org.au/wp-content/uploads/About_Asthma/Schools/AACPED2018-Care-Plan-for-Schools-A4_2019.pdf
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New Kindergarten Students’ Photo Gallery 
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Who’s Who at Manly West Public School Term 1 2021 

Position Staff Member 

School Executive 

Principal Mrs Julie Organ 

Deputy Principals Mrs Wendy Mwanga (Coordinating Specialist Staff) 
Mrs Amber Fuller (Year 5 Supervisor) 
Ms Jenni Milburn (Relieving DP/Instructional Leader) M-W 

Assistant Principals Mrs Teresa Fuller Early Stage One Supervisor  
Ms Jenni Milburn (Stage One Supervisor) M-W 
Mrs Mona Johnson Year 3 Grade Supervisor  
Mrs Catherine Jones Year 4 Grade Supervisor  
Mrs Sue McLean (Year 6 Supervisor) 

Business Manager Mrs Narelle Franklin M-W 

SAM Ms Joy Milner (Relieving SAM) M - F 

Early Stage One Class Teachers 

K Purple Miss Katie Davis  M-W, Mrs Jane Coulcher Th & Fri 

K Red Miss Maree Tsagaris 

K Green Miss Vanessa Brown 

K Blue Miss Kimberley Mitchell 

K Yellow Mrs Theresa Fuller 
Mrs Jane Coulcher Wed am 

K Orange Mrs Simone Paikea 

Stage One Class Teachers 

1T Mrs Nicole Tinsley M-W, Ms Karen Crawford Th & Fri 

1S Mrs Bonnie Shepherd M-W, Mrs Nicola Wilson Th, Fri 

1C Miss Clare Harding 

1P Miss Courtney Peters 

1H Miss Isabelle Higgins 

2T Miss Kathy Topham 

2S Miss Francesca Scobie (Chesska) 

2M Mrs Elyce Bignell M & Tues,   Mrs Megan Hartley W-F 

2B Mrs Amanda Bergelin M-Th,  Mrs Beth Dowdle Fri 

2L Miss Lucy Bonnett 

Stage Two Class Teachers 

3W Miss Becky Wilson 

3J Mrs Mona Johnson M–W 
Mrs Sam Bellomo  Th & Fri 

3C Mrs Liz Cotty M – W & - Fri,   Mrs Jane Woods Th 

3L Mrs Lyndell Lutton M-Th,   Mrs Jane Woods Fri 

3T Mr Grant Turner 

4F Ms Kim FitzGerald 

4B Mr Steve Byrne  M – W & Fri    Mrs Michele Mastroianni Th (from Wk 3) 

4Z Mr Zach Johns 

4J Mrs Catherine Jones M-W 
Mrs Gabrielle Bombardiero Th & Fri 
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Stage Three Class Teachers 

5B Ms Tracey Byrd 

5C Mrs Bonnie Cleary 

5R Mrs Natalie Sengchanh M-F T1   Wed T2    T2 –4  M, T, Th & Fri Mr Jimmy Richards 

5V Ms Annika Vasara 

5W Miss Kate Walton 

6C Miss Chloe Mansbridge 

6S Mrs Karen Burke M & Tues, Mrs Emma Siale W - Fri 

6M Mrs Sue McLean (Year 6 Grade Supervisor) 

6G Mrs Karen Gaynor 

Specialist Staff/Release from Face to Face (RFF) 

Teacher Librarian Mrs Ellen Swick M – F 

Year 4 Library Mrs Karen Burke W 

S1 Science & Technology Ms Heather Menzies M – W & Ex RFF 

S3 Science & Technology Mr Kimbyl Mann 

Year 3 Kitchen Garden Program & 
2B Lib & Science & Technology 

Mrs Beth Dowdle  W & Th 

Year 4 & 5 Music Mrs Jodie Winton Tues & Wed 

ES1 & Year 6 Music (& 4J) Miss Sam Macourt Th & Fri 

Year 6 STEM Mr Jimmy Richards Wed Wk 6-10 & each Wed T2 

Teaching Quality Advisor (TQA) Mrs Sara Lind Mon 

Band Program Ms Penny Coucill 

Dance Program Mrs Amber Kriletich M, W, F 

Support Staff 

School Counsellor Mrs Noelene Cox (M & F)  
Miss Jaimie Laslett (Wed am, Thurs) 

Learning Assistance Support 
Teacher (LaST) 

Mrs Jill Robertson Tues & Wed 
Mrs Gabrielle Bombardiero Wed 
Mrs Beth Dowdle Tues 
Mrs Lisa Greco Th 

English as an Additional Language 
or Dialect (EAL/D) 

Mrs Poly Vescio Mon,Th & Fri 

SASS Staff – School Administration Officers (SAOs), Student Learning Support Officers (SLSOs) and General 
Assistants (GAs) 
GA Mr Martin Scott Mon & Tues, Mr Michael Crawford Wed & Th, Mr Michael O’Neil Friday 

School Admin Officer (SAO) Ms Keeley Clarke – Mon, Tue, Th 

Mrs Kate Gunton Mon - Fri 

Mrs Cathy Johnson  - (Office Wed)  Mrs Janine Witton (Library Fri) 

Mrs Michelle Foster  Th & F 

Ms Lesley Coulter Fri 

School Learning Support Officer 
(SLSO) 

M-Fri    Mrs Anne Quattroville   Mrs Theresa Smuts    Mr Zak Arnot
M –Th  Mr Daniel Franklin
T-F    Mrs Hannah Richmond 
Mrs Fiona Mullane Fri 
Mrs Fiona Geoghegan Tues 
Mrs Michelle Foster Wed 
Miss Hayley Cambourne Wed 
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Kitchen Garden News 

This week in the Kitchen Garden... 
Thank you 
Thank you so much to the many volunteers who came and helped water the garden and 
turn the compost over the summer holidays! Some people volunteered numerous times. All 
help really is greatly appreciated. 

Year 3 
Year 3 start their first lesson in the Kitchen Garden this week with an introduction and an 
orientation. They will also do their first tasting of tomato and basil grown in our beautiful 
garden. 

Bunnings Donation 
We received a generous donation of some new rakes, watering cans, brooms, secateurs, 
liquid fertiliser, manure, and mulch to Kitchen Garden.  

Regards, 
Angie Penn and Beth Dowdle 

Library News

Welcome back to another fun-filled, action-packed year of 
learning and discovery in the Library! Mrs Burke, Mrs Dowdle 
and I are super excited and have been busy getting everything 
ready for you and your teachers.  

Students are already borrowing for their Class Libraries and next 
week, students in Years 1 to 6 can commence borrowing under 
their own names. Kindergarten students will begin to borrow in 
Week 5. Students in Kindergarten to Year 4 are required to use 
a Library Bag, so please find your old one or get a new one so 
that you can start your reading adventures! 

Due to health restrictions and as a precautionary measure for 
the first few weeks of the term, we will quarantine the returned 

books for 24 hours before making them available. Because of this, the borrowing limit will 
be just 1 book for students in K – 2 and Primary students may borrow 2 books. We will 
increase the limits once the school eases restrictions. Thank you for your understanding. 

Today is WORLD READ ALOUD DAY! Read aloud to 
your siblings, parents, friends or even your pets, or 
experience them reading aloud to you! Perhaps add 
sound effects and change up the characters’ voices 
to make it interactive and fun. However you go 
about it, read aloud and enjoy!  

Happy reading! 
Mrs Ellen Swick 
Teacher Librarian 



 8 

We Need More Volunteer Teachers of Ethics. 

The Ethics program offers children an opportunity to engage in extraordinary conversation and being a 

Volunteer in the Ethics program is incredibly rewarding. No teaching experience is necessary for this position as 

the role is more about facilitating discussion.  

Detailed, age-appropriate lesson plans are provided by Primary Ethics. Many parents have indicated that they 

would like their child to attend Ethics classes, however, we do not have enough volunteers to offer classes to all 

interested students.  

Becoming a volunteer Ethics teacher is simple: 

· contact Lisa Palmer to find out more, show you how to apply and arrange an interview.

· obtain a police check and complete various paperwork

· attend a 2 day training course through Primary Ethics (www.primaryethics.com.au)

· teach a 30 minute class each Thursday morning. Classes take place at the following times: Years 5 and 6 –

9:20 - 9:50, Years 3 and 4 – 10:00 -10:30, Kindergarten, Year 1 and 2 - 10:40 -11:10

If you or someone you know may be interested, please contact our Manly West Primary Ethics Coordinator (and 

parent), Lisa Palmer – palmerlisa@hotmail.co.uk 0453 001 062. 

The Conservatorium High School 

would like to inform talented music students that: 

AUDITIONS ARE NOW OPEN FOR 2022 

Go https://conhigh.nsw.edu.au/2022-entry-application/ 

Closing  date for  registration is 25th June 2021. 

Auditions begin 9th August 2021 

http://www.primaryethics.com.au
mailto:palmerlisa@hotmail.co.uk
https://conhigh.nsw.edu.au/2022-entry-application/


 9 



P&C News
Supporting our school, our students, and our school community 

WELCOME TO 2021! 

The P&C would like to welcome all returning and new families to MWPS and hope you 

had a fabulous summer holiday. 

P&C news and information will appear in the newsletter and also on our website 

www.manlywestpandc.org.au 

For more information about the P&C and the services we provide please email our team 

SCHOOL ZONE SAFETY AND KISS AND DROP ZONES 
Returning to a new year at school is a great time to remind everyone about School 

Zone safety and Kiss and Drop rules. The rangers visit  regularly and 

fines to apply. For details visit the school zone page on our website. 

CANTEEN UPGRADE
Over the break, the canteen steps were upgraded to make easier and safer  

access for all students, staff and volunteers. Many thanks to the Department of 

Education for funding this project and to the school, particularly Mrs Julie  

Organ, for coordinating this project during the summer break. 

IT’S TIME TO LABEL 
Now that students are in their 2021 classes, please update their details on all uniform items, school 

accessories, lunch boxes, drink bottles and toys, balls etc they bring to school.   

Even their initials and their 2021 class will see their items returned usually on the same day. 

Let’s keep our Lost Property under control and label everything! 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES NOW AVAILABLE
Parents are invited to volunteer in our canteen, uniform shop and the kitchen garden. 

Shifts are available every day.  

To view shift times and to sign up visit the volunteer page on our website.   

www.manlywestpandc.org.au 

Events 

and 

Fundraising 

https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/contact-1
https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/parking-kiss-ride-zones
https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/volunteer
https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/volunteer


band 
band@manlywestpandc.org.au 

WELCOME TO BAND FOR 2021 

Penny and our tutors are excited and ready to commence band next week. We will 
be sending reminder information directly to band parents this week. 

BAND COMMENCEMENT DATES 2021 

Instrument Handout:  All instruments for TB and other bands will be handed out on 
Friday morning during class time. 

Band Full Rehearsals:  Commence on Monday, 8 February 

All existing band parents/carers will be emailed directly with more details. If your 
information or contact details have changed please contact the band coordinator 
by email band@manlywestpandc.org.au 

UNSW BAND COMPETITION—2020 

Huge congratulations to our 2020 Training, Intermediate and Concert Bands who 
received a GOLD award, and to our outgoing Performance Band who received a  
SILVER award for their UNSW Bands Competition.  

An amazing result—our musicians, the tutors, parents and carers should be 
enormously proud of these achievements. 

For all band enquiries, contact Nicole Macnicol via phone 0400 401 650 or email 
band@manlywestpandc.org.au. 

www.manlywestpandc.org.au 

Events 

and 

Fundraising 

ZERO WASTE LUNCH BOX IDEAS

NOW is great time to start thinking about what 
goes into your child’s lunchbox and consider 
healthy, waste-free alternatives.  

Seven tips for ZERO Waste lunch box ideas– View here 

enviro 
environment@manlywestpandc.org.au 

SECOND HAND DONATIONS 
The uniform shop is now accepting second hand 
Manly West uniforms for resale. 

Please ensure all uniform items have been washed 
and are in a saleable condition.  

Contact Ashleigh for details  
uniform@manlywestpandc.org.au

OPENING HOURS 

Thursday, 4 February 
8:45pm—9:45pm  

Monday, 8 February 
8:45am—9:45am 

Wednesday, 10 February 
2:45am—3:45am 

uniform 
uniform@manlywestpandc.org.au 

https://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/volunteer
.%20https:/www.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/council/news/seven-tips-to-packing-zero-waste-lunch-box



